
 
Central Highlands Regional Tennis Council 

"More people playing Tennis more often." 
 

Meeting Minutes 
Wednesday May 12, 2010 

Buninyong Community Facility 
7.30pm 

 

1. Present: Jenny Joliffe (Mt Prospect TA), Mandy James (BDTA), Yvonne Perks 
(Mt Prospect TA), Pat Gilchrist (VCTA), Carol Pearce (VCTA), Rob Benoit 
(BRTC), Clare Beachm (BDTA), Jessica Hartland (Tennis Victoria) 

 
2. Apologies:  Stuart Schultz (CHSA), Shayne Wren (Ross Creek TC), John 

Waddington (Ballan TC), Heather Carr (MLTC) 
 
3. Minutes of Previous Meeting: Moved: Yvonne Perks Seconded: Clare 

Beacham 
 
4. Treasurers Report: Presented by Yvonne Perks 

Balance $1671.61 
Invoices have been sent for outstanding payments 
CHRTC player affiliation payment from Tennis Victoria will be between $700 and 
$800 
Cheques were presented for Junior Masters Series entrants representing $1 per 
singles entrant: 
BRTC: $64 
Maryborough Lawn TC : $47 
Mt Prospect Lawn TC: $75 
Moved: Yvonne Perks Seconded: Rob Benoit 

 
5. Tennis Victoria: 

Pat Gilchrist introduced and welcomed Jessica Hartland, the new Community 
Tennis Officer – Regional Victoria West. Jessica said she was happy to help 
clubs and associations in her new role. She will send all clubs a letter of 
introduction outlining her role to all clubs in Western Victoria. 
Jessica is based in Bendigo. 

 
6. CHSA 

Jenny Jolliffe presented the CHSA report on behalf of Stuart Schultz. 
CHSA is conducting a Multicultural day at Tennis Ballarat on May 30, 2010 which 
is aimed primarily at people of chinese descent. 
The CHRTC website has been linked to Sportslink and Stuart has updated the 
CHSA/RDO section. 
 

7. Junior Masters Series:  
Expression of Interest forms for the 2010-11 Junior Masters Series have been 
received from Maryborough LTC and Mt Prospect LTC 
BRTC are waiting to confirm dates for a singles only tournament. 



No reply has been received from Bacchus Marsh LTC with regard to payment 
for singles entries or interest to continue their involvement. 
Mandy James to prepare a flyer for the new Masters Series. 

 
8. General Business: 

a. Country Conference: 
Friday May 21, 2010 
4 delegates may attend – Jenny and Yvonne will attend. 

       b. Website: 
 VCTA will forward information about VCTA squads for the website. 

Mandy will update the website with 2010 TV Cups and Challenges  
information and Westvic Academy Open Day 

c. Rob brought up the problem of access to tennis facilities for the general                    
public. Mandy to request information about contact information for clubs and 
associations for the website. 

d. VCTA Squad Challenge  
Pat Gilchrist congratulated the Buninyong Squad for winning the first 
Southern Squad challenge and in particular new squad co-ordinator Karen 
Croxford. 

e. Association Regional Challenge will be held in Bendigo on June 12 to 14. 
Age groups Under 12, 14, 16 

f. Pat Gilchrist raised the issue of ways to encourage more Clubs/Associations 
to attend Regional Council Meetings. Suggested each person present invite 
2 or 3 clubs to attend. 

  

  9.   Next Meeting: August 11, 2010 Mt Prospect Lawn Tennis Club 7.30pm 
 

  

 
 

 


